
 

 

September 5, 2023 
 
Mr. Martin D. Moore Ph.D. 
City Manager 
City of Rio Communities Police Department 
360 Rio Communities Blvd 
Rio Communities, NM 87002 
 
Via email: mmoore@riocommunities.net  
 
Dear Mr. Moore: 
 
Congratulations. The City of Rio Communities Police Department has been granted an (Originating 
Agency Identifier) ORI: NM0321100, as authorized by the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI), and in 
accordance with NM Statute Annotated 1978, 29-1-1 through 29-1-18). 
 
Access to FBI Criminal History Record Information (CHRI) is subject to numerous restrictive laws and 
regulations. The use of FBI CHRI is audited. It is incumbent upon the City of Rio Communities Police 
Department to ensure your employees are trained, oriented, and reoriented about the authorized 
reason for receiving, reviewing, and disseminating CHRI. As an authorized user you are bound to uphold 
the integrity of the Criminal Justice Information Services (CJIS) and New Mexico Department of Public 
Safety’s (NMDPS) regulations and procedures governing access to Criminal Justice Information (CJI).  
 
Unauthorized dissemination of CHRI information outside the receiving governmental department or 
related governmental agency to private entities or unauthorized recipients is prohibited. The exchange 
of FBI CHRI is subject to cancellation if such unauthorized dissemination is made. Failure to abide to set 
regulations and agreements may results in sanctions for your agency / users. The DPS reserves the right 
to terminate your agencies ORI privileges at any time. 
 
If we can be of further assistance, please feel free to contact the NMDPS NCIC Unit at (505) 827-3355. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jessica Rodarte  
New Mexico Deputy CJIS Systems Officer 
Technical Support Staff Manager 
Law Enforcement Records Bureau 

mailto:mmoore@riocommunities.net

